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FROM DIXIE’S DESK: 
Remember to send your e-mail address to iaadixie@irtc.net and copy to iaanewsletter@il-
archery.com  
 
Hunting season is just a few days away, and hunters are getting prepared, checking equipment, 
putting up stands and getting camo ready.  Still a few days left to get your whitetail team in to 
Ron Whitlock at pwhit@irtc.net or 217-942-3377.  Team members do not have to be from the 
same club, but they do have to be IAA/NFAA members.  We need more team to participate if 
we are to continue this event. 
 
If you have any questions; please contact one of the officers. 
 
I can be reached at 217-589-4758 0r e-mail at iaadixie@irtc.net or iaasec@il-archery.com 
 
The November Board of Directors meeting will be held November 4, 2012 at 1 PM following a 
noon lunch.  This meeting will be held at Prairie Archery in Virden.  The new officers will take 
office at this meeting.  Any interested IAA member is welcome to attend. 
 
         Dixie 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



SECRETARY REPORT - SUMMER BOARD MEETING:  
The IAA Board of Directors meeting was held August 25, 2012 at Panther Creek Bowhunters Archery Range 
following the State Field Championship.  The meeting was called to order at 3:09 PM by the Board Chairman 
Dave Woods. 
 
 Roll call of officers was taken with the following  present, NFAA Director, Judy McCutcheon; northern 
board, Rick Knorr; central board, Mike Lantz, James Anderson and Bill Mohn ; southern board, Bill Schuh, 
Ronald Whitlock and Robert Rayhel. 
 
 The minutes of the last meeting was passed out in advance and Jim Anderson made a motion, 2nd by Ron 
Whitlock to accept as published.  The financial statements were discussed and Ron Whitlock made a motion, 
2nd by Bill Schuh to accept as printed. 
 
 Bill Schuh report that the guns in the raffle were not always available, and that all of the winners took 
the gun instead of the cash.   Bill Mohn reported that a 4-H instructors class will be held the last weekend of 
September. 
 
 There was no report from the convention committee, but was noted that Ryan Steakhouse had closed 
and we need to work on another place.  March 10,2013 was set as the date for the convention.  The awards 
committee will discuss some awards at the November meeting. 
 
 A discussion was held on the indoor championship and the date was set for March 2 and 3, 2013.  Indoor 
championship bids were received from Kishwaukee and Buckskin Legacy.   Robert Rayhel made a motion, 2nd 
by Jim Anderson to waive the rule of clubs hosting the event 2 years in a row for this year only. Buck Skin 
Legacy won the bid with the 75/25 bid, 75% to the IAA and the 25% to the club. Other date set were the 
sectional on February 23-24, 2013 to be held at CBH in Chicago and Buckskin Legacy in Robinson.  The 
NFAA Nationals will be held March 16 and 17, 2013. 
 
 A discussion was held on moving the target championship to June 1 and 2 or June 29 and 30, because of 
the weather and not having a shoot in June.  Judy will write something up to be printed in the bulletin to see 
what the members ideas were. 
 
 A request was received from Armstrong School Archery Program to be a sponsor when they travel to 
the world Archery Shoot.  Robert Rayhel made a motion, 2nd by Mike Lantz to send them $150.00 from the 
youth fund.  Motion carried. 
 
 Robert Rayhel made a suggestion, followed by a discussion that the IAA reimburses Judy McCutcheon 
for expenses to attend the state shoot if she has to stay overnight.  Jim Anderson made a motion, 2nd by Mike 
Lantz to pay $100 per night for state shoots.   Motion carried. 
 
 A discussion was held on a fund raiser for next year.  Robert Rayhel will get prices for a new trailer for 
the IAA targets and it was noted that the door on the present trailer needs work.  A discussion will be held at the 
November meeting. 
 
 Jim Anderson made a motion, 2nd by Ron Whitlock to adjourn.  The meeting adjourned at 4:26PM 
 
         Dixie Garner 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Misc. Stuff: 
Gun Raffle Winners List: 
The winner of the December gun raffle was Daniel Mowen from Liberty, IL.  The seller of the winning ticket 
was Mike Lance.  Daniel took the gun instead of cash. 
 
The winner of the January gun raffle was Ken Clayton from Hillsboro, IL. The seller of the winning ticket was 
Bill Schuh.  Ken took the gun instead of cash. 
 
The winner of the February gun raffle was John Sweeney from University City, IL. The seller of this winning 
ticket was Craig Anderson.  John took the Henry Golden Boy 22 Mag instead of cash.   
The winner of the March gun raffle was Bryon Herman from Fowler, IL. The seller of this winning ticket was 
Kevin Herman. Bryon took the Remington 870 Wingmaster instead of cash.  
 
The winner of the April gun raffle was Mark Conaway from Edinburg, IL. The seller of this winning ticket was 
Bill Mohn.  Mark took the Savage 17 HRM Model 93 with laminated stock instead of cash.  
 
The winner of the May gun raffle was Jim Challens from Carrolton, IL. The seller of this winning ticket was Pat 
Whitlock. Jim took the Remington model 700 instead of cash.  
 
The winner of the June gun raffle was Tim Echternkamp from Springfield, IL. Tim took the Weatherby Upland 
instead of cash.  
 
The winner of the July gun raffle was Joe Brakley from Gary, IN. Joe took the Taurus Model 66 357 Magnum 
instead of cash. Winning ticket sold by Jerry Brakley.  
 
The winner of the August gun raffle was Dean Garner from Eldred, IL. Dean took the gun instead of cash. 
Winning ticket sold by Ron Whitlock.  
 
The winner of the September gun raffle was Dustin Jenkins from Liberty, IL. Dustin took the gun instead of 
cash. Winning ticket sold by Marion Casey.  
 
The winner of the October gun raffle was Don Sinnock from Beardstown, IL. Don took the gun instead of cash. 
Winning ticket sold by Bill Mohn.  
 
 
Thanks again to all who helped with this fund raiser.   
 
Here is contact info for Bill Mohn and myself: 
Bill Mohn 
3729 Old Water Works Road 
Springfield, IL  62702 217-525-1256 Home 217-816-1576 Cell 
 
Bill Schuh 
7811 Dustman Road 
Worden, IL 62097 618-459-2187 Home      314-630-9426 Cell     schuh7811@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 
ILLINOIS ARCHERY ASSOCIATION 

GUN RAFFLE 
ALL GUN RAFFLE WINNERS 
WILL HAVE CHOICE OF 

GUN OF THE MONTH OR CASH 
12 raffles for $15 

All tickets in all 12 drawings 
Winning tickets go back in for next drawing 

One drawing each month for a year 
Beginning December 2011 

No more than 2000 tickets will be sold 
Nov 2012  Ruger Super Red Hawk or $500 cash 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

COMING EVENTS: 
 
 
INDOOR AGGREGATE FOR 2013 Any weekend in Dec, Jan, or Feb. 
      NORTH   KISHWAUKEE 
      CENTRAL  WENOIS 
      SOUTH    BUCKSKIN 
 
INDOOR CHAMPIONSHIP 2013    March 2‐3, 2013 at Buckskin Legacy 
 
IAA Convention       March 10, 2013 
 
NFAA Indoor Sectional      February 23 & 24, 2013 
              CBH and Buckskin Legacy 
 
NFAA Indoor Nationals      March 16 & 17    Louisville, KY. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
RESULTS: 
 
 


